Minutes of the full Council Meeting held at 7.00pm, 16th February 2015, at The Village Hall, Pentyrch.

PRESENT: - 
Councillors: 
John Harrison (Chairman), Clare Bath, Brynmor Jones, Chris James, Nikki Howard, Stuart Thomas, Jeanette Troughton, Sara Pickard, Christine Priday & Graham Thomas 
APOLOGIES: -
Councillors:
Philippa Hill-John, Wynford Ellis Owen & Sandie Rosser

The Chairman welcomed the return of Cllr Stuart Thomas following a long illness.

123
Police Matters
PCSO Laura Smith was in attendance and circulated details of the 5 crimes and 1 arrest that had taken place in the Pentyrch & GYG areas in the previous month.  She was questioned as to the crimes in Creigiau and admitted that she had not included in the report, although she knew of two burglaries on Cardiff Road.  She agreed to forward all the details of crimes in Creigiau to the Clerk, for circulation.  She advised Councillors about setting up of a Neighbourhood Watch in Rhydlafar and the property marking/recording scheme using a new device named ‘Hermes’, which stored details of valuable/stolen property on a Nationwide database.  There was a general discussion around this topic with members interested to understand further details of the scheme.  She advised members the next PACT meetings would be on 10th March at Creigiau and 11th March at Pentyrch.  The Chairman thanked PCSO Smith for her attendance. 

124
County Council Matters 

Cllr Craig Williams was not present.  Cllr Graham Thomas reported that they were coming to the end of the public hearings for the LDP, which was being conducted by an examiner from the Welsh Government Inspectorate.  He felt that the PCC was well represented by the NW Cardiff Group and also praised the Cardiff Civic Society for the sterling work they had done.  Whilst the hearings had not yet finished many of the bigger issues had been completed.  Cllr Graham Thomas hoped Councillors were able to keep up with the plethora of emails emanating from R&MCC and he singled out an email, circulated that morning by the Clerk, in which the Clerk of R&MCC had listed a number of points that the examiner felt CCC needed to elaborate upon. He felt that the examiner was more sympathetic to the issues being espoused by the NW Cardiff group and was seeking greater positivity from CCC by making wording ‘more robust’ and infrastructure needed ‘more detailed’.  He felt these were very positive steps although the examiner did not insist that ‘phasing’ should be adopted as this would, apparently, be illegal to suggest.  
Cllr Howard advised that she had placed certain details onto the ‘Save Creigiau’ web-site especially thanking the NW Cardiff Group for their efforts and this had received over 1,200 hits in a very short space of time.  In addition over 100 people had taken the time to add their personal thanks to the NWCG and this indicated that the interest was there as to the issues.  Cllr Harrison referred to Roger Lewis’s report to the WG in relation to the Metro and, importantly, the detailed plan that had been published in the local press.  He felt that this should be included in the next Link.  Cllr Graham Thomas went on to advise that the two major applications for the north-west Cardiff area were still with CCC (Development Control) with no indication yet of when they would go to the Planning Committee.  He also advised members of the drop-in session held at St Fagans Village Hall, which attracted a steady stream of visitors throughout the day.
He went on to talk about the budget proposals by CCC, where a lot of changes had occurred recently and the most publicised of which was the stay of execution for some libraries.  It was mentioned by the Leader of the Council that up to 600 jobs could be lost with some of these occurring at upper management level and the numbers of directors were expected to be cut.  Cllr Stuart Thomas asked that Cllr Graham Thomas submit an article for the Community Link regarding the LDP Hearing as soon as possible in order that a translation into Welsh could be arranged.  Cllr Brynmor Jones agreed to undertake the translation.  The Clerk asked that any article be sent to him so that it could be logged before being passed on to the editor and Cllr Graham Thomas agreed.
125
Public Session

There were no members of the public present. 
126
Matters Arising from the Public Session.

There were no matters arising
127
To receive the Minutes of the full Council Meeting held on 19th January 2015.

The minutes were proposed by Cllr Howard, seconded by Cllr Graham Thomas and agreed by all.  They were signed by the Chairman.  
128
Matters Arising
Paragraph 117.4
Cllr Harrison queried the Correspondence on the Clerk’s Supplementary Report that appeared to be relevant to the issue of the Charter as mentioned at paragraph 117.4. The Clerk explained that the Correspondence had been between Clerks, as the Clerk for Lisvane had queried from the Clerk for St Fagans what the latest situation was with the Charter.  The St Fagans Clerk had replied that CCC was re-drafting the Charter to include the Neighbourhood Partnerships and that the re-drafted Charter would be presented to the Cabinet for approval.  This was not only opposed by Cllr John Hughes of St Fagans, as the Community Councils representative on the CCC Ethics & Standards Committee, but also opposed by the Clerks who pointed out that, the requirement by WG was for a Charter between the Community Councils, as the elected representatives, not with Neighbourhood Partnerships which were not democratically elected bodies.  Members were annoyed by this further evidence by CCC that the existing Charter was being ignored and no consultation was being held.  Cllr Howard felt that we should advise the press of this latest example of CCC incompetence, however the Clerk pointed out that he had not received a response from Cllr Hughes as to what he was doing through the Ethics & Standards Committee and it would be appropriate to follow up with him in the first instance.  This was agreed.  Clerk to arrange
Paragraph 121
Cllr Howard asked whether the action had been taken to ‘switch on’ the Welsh side of the web-site.  The Clerk advised that this had been done.  Cllr Howard went on to talk about the need for the Council to more actively demonstrate its commitment to the Welsh Language and documents in English should be translated into Welsh as a matter of course.  This was especially important as Creigiau had a higher proportion of Welsh speakers and part of the objections to the proposed developments was that an increase in the size of the village would adversely affect the number of Welsh language speakers.  The Clerk pointed out that this would require a substantial increase in the precept, as the cost to the Council of translation would be hugely disproportionate to the demand.  He also made the point that all correspondence from the Council invited responses in Welsh if required and that in nearly ten years as the Clerk, he had not received a single request of this nature.  Cllr Brynmor Jones, as the only Welsh speaker present, agreed pointing out that there was no need to translate the Minutes into Welsh.    Cllr Stuart Thomas gave an historical perspective describing how translation equipment was considered for meetings but that the eight Plaid Cymru members, who were on the Council in those days, did not feel this was necessary because of the costs involved.  Cllr Jones referred to a Creigiau resident who featured in the Correspondence pointing out that she was a member of the translation unit at the Assembly and he would approach her to query the costs of translation.  Cllr James felt additional funding should be sought for those static items on the web-site to be translated into Welsh and the Clerk pointed out that this had already been done in most cases.  It was agreed that the Clerk would look into sources of funding for translation work.  Clerk to arrange
129
Clerk’s Report
129.1

Reforming Local Government: Power to Local People
The Clerk advised members of the publication of the White Paper on ‘Reforming Local Government: Power to Local People’.  The White Paper sets out the Welsh Government’s vision for the future of Local Government and the email circulated to members offers a link to the online consultation, which has a closing date of 28th April 2015.  The Clerk had also received an email from the SLCC (Society of Local Council Clerks), referring to the White Paper and pointing out that there is a very important section relating to Community Councils.  The Clerk had followed the link and found this at Pages 50 – 54, Paragraphs 4.7 – 4.10.  The Clerk went on to advise members that WG want Local Authorities to review the role, structure and governance of Community Councils in their area with a view to reducing the overall number with a target date for completion of 2022.  The Clerk stated that WG expects Community Councils should have a turnover of in excess of £200,000, which the SLCC regard as unrealistic.  That would be the equivalent of combining the PCC, R&MCC, St Fagans and Tongwynlais and the danger is it would be too big to be truly representative of local opinion.  Nevertheless the Clerk felt this was a real opportunity to contribute to shaping the future of Community Councils in Wales to ensure they play a greater part in the future of local government.  The Clerk recommended that all Councillors read that part of the White Paper relating to Community Councils to formulate a response to the consultation sought.  He further recommended that the matter is placed on the Clerk’s report for the March 2015 meeting and that he would circulate the relevant section of the White Paper to all Councillors for their information.  This was agreed    Clerk to arrange
129.2

Council Shed
The Clerk advised that the shed had been delivered that morning and was in the process of being erected.
129.3  

Police & Crime Plan Consultation
The Clerk explained that he had received an email on 12th February from the Police & Crime Commissioner seeking consultation on the amendments and updates to his Police & Crime Plan.   The Clerk asked that if any Councillor had any recommendations, to forward them to the Clerk in order that he could make the response date of the end of February. 
129.4

Community Link
The Clerk advised that the closing date for the Community Link was the 4th March and that all Councillors were free to contribute articles to the next issue.  Cllr Stuart Thomas agreed pointing out that this publication was the vehicle by which Councillors could communicate directly with the people they represent.  He asked that all contributions be sent to the Clerk in the first instance.
130
Schedule of Payments and Receipts
Payments of £5,589.56p and receipts of £130.00p were recorded for January 2015.    Acceptance of the figures was proposed by Cllr Troughton; seconded by Cllr Bath and agreed by all.  

131
Planning Applications
There were 3 planning applications to consider:

a) 15/00079/MNR ~ Land at 6 Glan-yr-Afon, GYG.  There were no adverse comments although Cllr James stated he wished to look again at the application and would revert to the Clerk if he had any observations.
b) 15/00222/DCH ~ 9 The Terrace, Creigiau.  There were no adverse comments. 
c) 15/00234/DCH ~ 27 Parc y Coed, Creigiau.  There were no adverse comments although Cllr Jones stated he would look at the application again and would revert to the Clerk if he had any observations.
The Clerk drew members’ attention to an item of correspondence on the Clerk’s Supplementary Report from CCC (Development Control) advising that the planning application for a detached house within the grounds of 1 Nant y Garth, GYG had been refused.  It would seem that the refusal on this occasion mirrored the previous refusal.
132
Correspondence
Cllr Harrison advised that he had attended the PVH Committee meeting but there was nothing to report back to Council.  He asked Cllr Stuart Thomas whether he wished to resume as the PCC representative but Cllr Stuart Thomas declined as he was not fully recovered.
Cllr Harrison queried the correspondence received by Bowen Partners (Farmers) and the Clerk explained that he had received a report of fly-tipping on Heol Goch.  His subsequent enquiries had revealed that the tipping of hard-core was deliberate to form the base of a track in the bottom of the valley to facilitate vehicle access during the winter.  The documents delivered were the NRW and CCC approvals.  Cllr Stuart Thomas queried the apparent dumping on land at Heol Pant y Gored and Cllr Priday advised that if the land was not overlooked and the practice was being undertaken by the landowner, then no action could be taken.
133
Councillors’ Reports
	Date
	Cllr
	Report
	Action Taken

	9.2.15
	Chris James
	I have received a phone call from a Mrs Williams of 27 Heol Berry GYG. She informs me that Cardiff Council are dragging their feet, in replacing a window that has been smashed. They have boarded it up (over two weeks ago) but have yet to replace the glass.  Could you please forward this on to CCC and Councillor Craig Williams, as it does appear to have been a lengthy wait for the repair?
	Email to C2C

	9.2.15
	Chris James
	Could we advise CCC, that the hill (Heol Goch) between GYG and Pentyrch has some severe potholes that are causing cars to swerve to avoid them.  The worst stretch is by far the length of road below the quarry.
	Email to C2C

	9.2.15
	John Harrison
	Cllr Craig Williams has issued the January, 2015 "In Touch" which is welcome, however, the photographs shown are poor to understand and read and I wonder if we, as a Council , can provide and display on our Noticeboards clearer pictures showing access etc.?
	Email to C2C

	12.2.15
	John Harrison
	I would be pleased if you will remind CCC, once more, that the Hill (Heol Goch) continues to be a source of concern with poor line markings, making journeys up and particularly down very hazardous.  The size of some vehicles and their positioning on the road is of particular concern, especially when there is poor visibility.  The debris and tree branches on the sides also make for difficult and dangerous travel.  I have emailed Craig reminding him that only he can trigger a visit from CCC to view the problem areas (including Church Road) and asked that the PCC are included in deliberations.  It would be good if we could report something positive at our next Meeting.
	Email to C2C

	12.2.15
	Stuart Thomas
	The markings on the speed humps in Bronllwyn, Pentyrch has faded so that you cannot see the speed hump in the road.  Could you advise CCC to repaint the triangular markings as you approach the hump and consider marking the hump itself in a white box?
	Email to C2C

	16.2.15
	Chris Priday
	There has been a large quantity of "builders" material dumped at the field entrance just past De Courcey’s.  I think that it might be considered St. Fagans ward but if it hasn't been reported then I thought that I would.   Please can you report it to CCC so that it can be removed ASAP?  I apologise if it has already been reported but better twice than not at all.
	Email to C2C

	16.2.15
	Chris Priday
	Lighting column no.2 on Bronhaul, Pentyrch, is not working. Please can you ask CCC to investigate the problem and effect repairs as soon as possible.
	Email to C2C

	16.2.15
	John Harrison
	What is the latest situation regarding Church Road/Heol Goch.  Have we heard from CCC when a site visit will take place?  [Clerk responded that CCC advised that this was for Cty Cllr Craig Williams to arrange.  Cllr Bath advised she would speak to him.  Cllr Howard felt it was outrageous that elected Councillors could not arrange a site visit and that a strongly-worded letter of complaint should be sent to CCC.  This was agreed.]
	Clerk to arrange


There being no other business, the meeting closed at 8.00 pm
Chair_____________________________________________

Date______________________________________________
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